

BISHOP CORNISH CHURCH OF ENGLAND V.A. PRIMARY SCHOOL



Lynher Drive Saltash Cornwall PL12 4PA

Head Teacher: Mrs Sue Green

Tel: 01752 845463 Fax: 01752 848055

www.bishop-cornish.cornwall.sch.uk

15th December 2017

Dear Parents, Carers and Children

School Council Report December 2017

Following our election in October the School Councillors have been busy coming up with ideas to improve our school. We have had 4 meetings with Mrs Edwards and 1 important meeting with the Governors. We also voted for our chairperson, vice chairperson and treasurers. Our chairperson is William F, our vice is Sophie F and our treasurers are Joshua W and Anya E.

At that meeting we talked about some of our ideas which included wearing slippers to school; supporting a charity for the year; litter picking in the playground and having a healthy Fair Trade Tuck shop for the children in KS2 on a Friday. The Governors really liked our ideas and asked us lots of questions.

The first idea we had was to organise a rota for class litter pickers. There were lots of volunteers from the KS2 classes and they have already started keeping the grounds tidy.

Next we spoke to the children in every class about wearing slippers in school and nearly all of the children thought this was a great idea. The children find wearing slippers more comfortable and this could help them concentrate on their work. We discussed that, if children wanted to wear slippers, they must be plain and dark in colour. We agreed that novelty or patterned slippers would be inappropriate as we want to continue to look smart. Therefore, after Christmas, if you child would like to bring a pair of slippers to wear to school, they can. They can be kept in school overnight. We hope you think this a good idea — we do!

After Christmas we will be starting a healthy tuck shop on Fridays for KS2 children. We will be selling Fair Trade Geo bars for 50p and different types of fruit. We will asking the children what their favourite fruit is but nothing will cost more than 50p.

The whole school also voted on a Charity they would like support and raise money for. We have chosen Cystic Fibrosis for 2018 because lots of children know someone who is affected and we want to help. We will be organising some fund raising events next year.

William and the School councillors.

From Year 6 School Councillors